Walden Woods 

  Village Council Meeting                              
June 15, 2010
Present:  Warren Johnson, Barry Towers, Gail Twarkins
Call to Order
Chairman Warren Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the May17, 2010 meeting were accepted as circulated.
Financial Report

None available
Old Business

The Board is waiting for estimates on fence cleaning, landscaping and driveways.
Insurance quotes- not available at this time.
Limited common area at 503 Hawthorne-the Board is looking to the Standards Committee for direction. At this point, nothing will be done. Will ask the Property Manager if there is any documentation regarding permission to omit fencing.

New Business

Mulch-Mark Stupcenski from Russo Landscaping discussed the pros and cons of three types of mulch (hemlock, pine, cedar). He stated that the pine was least resistant to termites and mole spores. Presently, Ultra Brown, a dyed mulch, is being used successfully and he suggested that it be used the next time mulching is done.  He indicated that there is about $5000 in the present budget for mulch, but it could be credited to other landscaping projects.
The Board approved waiting until next year to mulch and to use the budgeted money for other landscaping issues and to mulch every other year starting next year.

If a homeowner would like mulch applied in his/her area, it can be done and charged to the homeowner.  Mark will provide an estimate for the Ultra Brown mulch which will be the required choice and the Standards Committee will be notified of the choice.
In the future, W. Johnson suggested limiting the amount of mulch placed around the trees due to excessive build up.

Homeowners’ Forum
B. Ellis of Morning glory Court questioned the status of the repair of stone walls.  The repairs are in this year’s budget but we are still looking for a mason to do the work.  The last repairs were of poor quality and W. Johnson is pursuing another contractor.
Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Village Council will be held on Tuesday, July 20, 2010 at 7pm.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Clerk
Approved

Warren Johnson, Chairman
